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IC2 Database Workgroup unofficial meeting 
notes (for incorporation) 
J U L Y  2 2 ,  2 0 2 1  

 

IC2 Database Updates (30 minutes) 

 

Status of contracts for the HPCDS database and build-out 

San Francisco wanted to add fields added to the HPCDS, but after several meetings with the 
contractor and IC2, the project was not in a price range that they could afford.  In addition, the 
project would be a one-time data collection.  In the end San Francisco decided not to follow 
through with the project.  

For the update for Vermont data, there are still a few unresolved questions with Vermont IT 
staff.  Kerry Morlock will follow up. They will know more soon. The next reporting cycle is 
January 31, 2022, so they hope the changes can be online by mid to late winter. 

Updates on the NYS Household Cleaning Products Disclosure law status and considerations for 
the database (if update available) 

Emily Dominiak provided an update on the NYS Household Cleaning Products Disclosure law. NY 
DEC has been busy with 1,4-Dioxane and other laws, and waiting to work on regulations for the 
Household Cleaning Products Disclosure.  

 

Archiving the Chemicals Policy Database 

 Andy will add language to the website and links to other sources, such as Safer States or 
National Congress of State Legislatures.  

Updating the Chemicals of Concern Database (CoC) 

 Rachel Moore is reaching out to states to get needed updates.  Three of the six states 
have responded so far. Rachel will work on making the updates after receiving more of the data 
from the states.  

Updating the Chemical Hazard Assessment Database (CHAD) 

 There are seven new Green Screens to add to the database. There are a few technical 
issues that  are being worked on. There is the remaining question (for next year’s workplan) to 
discuss what to do with expired assessments.   

 

IC2 Website updates:  Because San Francisco will not be making changes to the HPCDS, there is 
an opportunity to update the IC2 website.  There might be an option to use Word Press. Andy 
will work with the NEWMOA website vendor.  There currently is no set timeline for this.  
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FY22 Database Workgroup workplan (30 minutes) 

The group looked at the workplan for FY 21 and discussed needed changes for the FY22 (Oct. 1, 
2021 to Sept. 3., 2022) workplan.  Examples of topics discussed include: 

• The entry to evaluate the Policy Database can be removed.  

• The workplan will be updated to include a discussion about expired greenscreen in the 
CHAD database.  

• Having an option for a members’ contact and area of knowledge database is also 
considered.   

• More discussions via email will continue, such as ways to include equity in the workplan.  

 

Ideas and input from the group  

Longer term ideas to consider  

New information to connect to? 

Incorporating equity 

Minnesota Department of Health 
nancy.rice@state.mn.us 

651-201-4923 
www.health.state.mn.us 
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